
	
	

	

 
April 5, 2017 
 
Octavio N. Martinez Jr., M.D. 
Executive Director 
Hogg Foundation for Mental Health 
3001 Lake Austin Blvd. 
Austin, TX  78703 
 
Dear Octavio, 
 
On behalf of the College of Pharmacy at The University of Texas at Austin, I am pleased 
to support the Department of Psychiatry’s proposal to advance an innovative health care 
training curriculum at Dell Medical School in collaboration with faculty and students 
across the UT campus.   
 
The UT College of Pharmacy is an enthusiastic advocate of interprofessional education 
for health professions students and trainees, because we believe that patient centered, 
interprofessional, team based healthcare promotes positive outcomes among the people 
that we serve.  The Schools of Nursing and Social Work and the College of Pharmacy 
were collaborating on interprofessional health education activities prior to the creation of 
the Dell Medical School.  Immediately after Proposition 1 was passed by the voters of 
Travis County, we advocated with the Provost for the medical school be founded on a 
philosophy of interprofessional education and interdisciplinary research.  I served on the 
search committee for the founding Dean of Medicine, and one of my assignments was to 
inquire about the applicants’ philosophy regarding interprofessional education and team 
based care.  We are most excited that Clay Johnston was chosen as the founding dean, as 
he is helping make that goal a reality. 
 
The UT College of Pharmacy has been a leader in the interprofessional education of 
mental health professionals for over forty years.  Beginning with our psychiatric 
pharmacy training program with UTHSC San Antonio and San Antonio State Hospital in 
1977, and then with Austin State Hospital in 1979, we have been actively involved in the 
training of psychiatric pharmacy residents and fellows, psychiatry residents, child and 
adolescent psychiatry fellows, psychologists, nurses, social workers, and other 
professionals.  Over time, we have expanded these collaborations to include three 
different Texas VA Health Care Systems and the Seton Healthcare Family.  
Collaborating with individuals from other professions in these healthcare organizations, 
we have been actively involved in providing interprofessional, team based mental 
healthcare for underserved populations in Texas. 
 














